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To All FPS Contractors 
 

Directorate of Integrated Care 
Health and Social Care Board 
12-22 Linenhall Street 
Belfast 
BT2 8BS 
 
Tel  :         028  9536 3926 
Fax :         028  9536 3126 
 
Web Site:   
 
www.hscboard.hscni.net 
 
18th May 2016 

Dear Colleague 
 
Re: Public Services Ombudsman Act (Northern Ireland) 2016 
 
On the 1 April 2016, as you may be aware, Marie Anderson took up post as 
the Northern Ireland Public Services Ombudsman (NIPSO). This was part of 
the updating and modernisation of the role of the public services Ombudsman 
in Northern Ireland. This modernisation brought about some changes to the 
legislation and additional information on the jurisdiction and powers under the 
Public Services Ombudsman Act (NI) 2016 can be found at 
http://www.legislation.gov.uk/nia/2016/4/enacted 
A summary of the changes is provided in the appendix to this letter. 
 
While family practitioner services should be aware of this change, it does not 
alter the HSC Complaints Procedure. Patients will still have recourse to the 
Ombudsman once local resolution has been exhausted, and practices should 
make patients aware of this within two weeks of the day on which the internal 
complaints procedure is exhausted.   
 
I would be grateful if you could ensure that the practice complies with this 
requirement. If you have any queries about this, please contact Michael 
Cruikshanks, HSCB Deputy Complaints Manager on 95363266. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Michael Donaldson 
Assistant Director of Integrated Care 
Head of Dental Services 

http://www.hscboard.hscni.net/
http://www.legislation.gov.uk/nia/2016/4/enacted


 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 


